
Wildcats can’t slow down No.
2 Eudora

Louisburg senior Dalton Stone scores two points on a reverse
layup Friday at Eudora High School. The Wildcats came up short
in a 68-54 loss to the Cardinals.

 

EUDORA – Before Eudora’s Mitchell Ballock released a half-
court heave at the buzzer, the damage was already done.

Ballock’s shot right before halftime found nothing but net and
the Louisburg boys basketball team found itself down 17 points
and had to go back into the locker room trying to figure out
how to slow down the Creighton University commit.

The Wildcats couldn’t overcome what was a rough first half as
they lost 68-54 to No. 2 Eudora as Ballock went off for 25
points, despite sitting out most of the fourth quarter and
Louisburg suffered its third straight loss in the process.

Eudora jumped out to a 15-7 lead in the first quarter and
Louisburg  had  to  deal  with  foul  trouble  as  starter  Grant
Harding was forced to sit with two fouls early in the contest.
A 3-pointer from Jayce Geiman and a basket from Jake Hill cut
the Eudora lead going into the start of the second quarter.

 

The Cardinals used a quick 7-0 run to go up double digits
again, before the Wildcats were able to get the lead down to
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seven a couple baskets from Harding and a pair of free throws
from Desmond Doles. Eudora once again answered as it went on a
13-3 run to end the first half, including the half-court shot
from Ballock.

Eudora ballooned the lead to 23 points in the fourth quarter
before Louisburg was able to chip away at the lead.

Geiman led Louisburg in scoring with 19 points, including
three 3-pointers, while Harding finished with 10 and also had
four steals. Senior Sam Guetterman nearly had a double-double
with eight points and a team-high eight rebounds and senior
T.J. Dover scored nine points.

Louisburg will try and get back on track Friday when it hosts
No. 4 Ottawa. Tipoff is set for 7:30 p.m.

 

LOU               12           11           13           18 –
54

EUD               18           22           17           11 –
68

LOUISBURG (6-9): Jayce Geiman 19, Grant Harding 19, T.J. Dover
9, Sam Guetterman 8, Jake Hill 2, Desmond Doles 2, Dalton
Stone 2, Dalton Ribordy 2. Totals: 19 13-20 54. 3-point field
goals: 4, (Geiman 3, Guetterman)


